
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        25-0448 

 Telephone:   7322 3347 

 Facsimile:      7322 4180 

 
Dear  

Re: Freedom of Information Act application  
  
In reference to your application made pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (FOI 
Act), access was sought to:  
 

“Copy of crash data including total number, type of incident and degree of incident for the 
intersection of Curtis Road and Heaslip Road between 01/01/2014 - 15/08/2024.” 

 
South Australia Police (SAPOL) systems have been searched and data relating to any reported 
incidents have been extracted.  
 
SAPOL provide the below information in response to your request and agree to release the 
information in full.   
 

Degree of Incident  Collision Type 
Fatal 1  Right Angle  26 
Minor Injury 3  Right Turn  7 
Treated By Doctor 14  Side Swipe 6 
Not Injured 31  Miscellaneous 6 
Total 49  Head On 2 
   Hit Animal 1 
   Rear End 1 
   Total 49 

 

 
 
Continued over. 
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Disclosure Log 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your 
FOI application, and any information or documents to which you are given access will be 
published on the SAPOL website Disclosure Log. A copy of PC045 can be found at: 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf.  

If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 27 September 
2024.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Sergeant Christian Ainley 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
 
21 August 2024 

https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf



